Amroth Community Council

Cyngor Cymuned Llanrath

Draft Minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 22nd March 2018.

Councillors present: A Davies; P Davies; R Harries; B James; B Lawrence; R Lewis; M Megarry; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippett-Maudsley,
In attendance: Mrs Kathryn Bradbury (Clerk)
Apologies:  M Morris; J James; F Evans

Register of Interest – None
Chair’s Welcome
The Chair welcomed all Councillors to the meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 15th February 2018 were agreed as a true record. 

Proposed by Cllr. Roger Harries
Seconded by Cllr. Rosemary Tippett-Maudsley
Signed by Cllr S Phillips following completion of the meeting.

Matters arising from previous minutes;

· Extending the 30mph speed limit on the C3014 (Summerhill) and installing Vehicle Activated signs (VAS) 
PCSO Jim Moffatt has informed The Clerk that the Road Policing report has been forwarded to Pembrokeshire County Council. The Council will now initiate the process required to allow extension of the speed limit.
· CPR Training
The Clerk has been unable to confirm dates for CPR Training with St Johns Ambulance.  Agreed: The Clerk will approach Tenby First Responders to ask if they can lead a training session in Amroth Parish Hall.
· The David Rees Charity
The Clerk has applied for recognition by HMRC and submitted all information and documents required. A decision by HMRC will be sent within six weeks. 
· Disabled space on front on Amroth 
The Clerk will enquire as to when the work to create the disabled space will occur.

· New signs to indicate pedestrian access to the car park in Amroth
Agreed: Cllr. Pauline Davies will investigate cost of new visible signs that will encourage drivers to use the car park rather than park on double yellow lines on the front causing an obstruction.
· Danger Falling Rocks signs
Pembrokeshire County Council agreed in writing in November to place warning signage at the eastern end of the sea wall but have yet to do so.

Agreed: the Clerk to Contact PCC again to request signs are fitted urgently as the season is about to start and the beach attracts school visits to study the cliffs. 

· Update on Amroth Car Park
ACC Chairman, Stephen Phillips visited Pembrokeshire Archives but was unsuccessful in locating any documents relating to Amroth car Park. He also visited the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority offices and read all documents in their keeping. Conveyancing took place in 1958 for the car park to be transferred to Narberth Rural District Council for £407. The National Park registered car park with Land Registry in February 2006.  A copy of the Land Transfer in 1958 was obtained which unfortunately didn’t give any Legal Documentation to support the widely held local belief that the land came with a covenant ensuring that car parking would remain free.
Agreed: ACC will comment on the Consultation when it is published. ACC will appeal on the grounds of poor economics as, based on information obtained, the cost of administering and policing the Car Park is likely to exceed income generated. In addition, the Council will clearly state their extreme concern that charging will adversely impact local business who rely on the summer season for their income.
County Councillors Report 

                   No report this month
Planning
   17/1144/PA Furzy Park, Tavernspite, Whitland, Pembrokeshire, SA34 0NU 

   Change of Use of Land from Agricultural to Garden and Erection of a double garage (partially     in retrospect). No Objection

17/1051/PA Llanteg Service Station, LLANTEG, Narberth, Pembrokeshire, SA67 8QD
	
	 
	
	Redevelopment of existing petrol filling station (pfs) and car garage comprising demolition of existing

pfs, garage buildings and adjacent bungalow and erection of replacement forecourt canopy, 

pump island, underground tanks, parking, landscaping and sales building including store, office,

wc, drive-thru and convenience store with (total 430 sqm) together with ATM together with

replacement industrial unit (B2/B8 use) for car garage. 

A letter of Objection has been submitted

117/1215/PA Morawel, 2 Wesley Close, Pleasant Valley, Stepaside. SA67 8NT
 Extension and Alterations to the existing dwelling. Improved access and 

creation of additional parking space. Comments By 5th April 2018.
NP/17/0720/FUL Channel View, Summerhill, Narberth. SA67 8LU

Alterations to front and rear dormer extensions together with removal of cladding and

amendments to fenestration. Permission Granted



Correspondence

· Consultation on the Regulation of Horse Drawn Omnibuses. 
The Clerk has a copy of the draft byelaws in respect of horse-drawn omnibuses in Pembrokeshire. To comment on the consultation see  https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say/intention-to-make-byelaws-regulation-of-horse-drawn-omnibuses 

Comments can also be sent to surveys@pembrokeshire.gov.uk marked reference ‘Regulation of Horse-drawn Omnibuses’ by the 29th March 2018.
 

The Clerk also has a copy of the proposed application requirements for a horse-drawn omnibus licence upon which comments can also be sent to surveys@pembrokeshire.gov.uk.
· Funding Support available for 2018/19 from Welsh Government

A letter, guidance note and application form has been received in respect of Welsh Government financial support for 2018/19. This is for the initial setting up of joint arrangements around three core themes of community engagement, increasing citizen participation and engagement in local democracy, and clustering. The Welsh government has made a total of £35,000. Closing date for submitting application forms is Friday 20 April 2018. 
· DOTTO Train Survey from Saundersfoot Village Working party
 Saundersfoot Village Working Party (SVWP) consists of representatives from The Hean Castle Estate, Saundersfoot Harbour Commission, Saundersfoot Chamber for Tourism and Saundersfoot Community Council. The group formed last year to identify key projects that would benefit/be more achievable from partnership working. One of these projects was to consider the introduction of a Heritage (DOTTO) Land Train. 

The DOTTO train would have a robust engine and a carriage that accommodates up to 20 people with disabled/pram access. It would be designed and built to reflect Saundersfoot Coal Railway era. 
Agreed: Chairman Cllr. Stephen Phillips to respond for ACC.
· Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales
The Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales (the Commission) has been asked by the Cabinet Secretary for Finance and Local Government to provide updated guidance on the conduct of community reviews by principal councils to support greater consistency in the manner in which community reviews are conducted.

 

The Commission has published the guidance in its final form. The Guidance is available on the Commission website @ http://ldbc.gov.wales/publications/guidance/commrevguide/;jsessionid+0714C02801543F5F18C2E1C556BF6C7F;jsessionid=DC8069E9C6EEDD45436226275F6D6227?skip=1&lang=en
 

There are two audiences in mind in the drafting of this document. Primarily this is a guide for principal council officers in the conduct of a review of their communities. It has also been drafted to inform interested parties, in particular the Town and Community Councils of Wales, as to how the process should operate.

· The Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales Annual Report

The report can be viewed at

            http://gov.wales/irpwsub/home/publication-reports/58592459/?skip=1&lang=en
 

             The report will have effect for the financial year 2018 / 2019.
· Llanteg Walking Group

Saturday 24th March – meet in Llawhaden near the Castle at 1.30. Please book with Jill Roberts as food is being arranged for afterwards.

Saturday April 28th – Johnstown, walk to be led by Nigel Bailey

Email; jill75roberts@gmail.com for more information
· One Voice Wales AGM - Motions for 2018 Annual General Meeting
          Member councils are invited to propose a maximum of two motions for debate at the AGM on Saturday 29th September 2018, which must arrive with OVW no later than noon on Thursday 31st May 2018 for consideration by the Conference Agenda Committee.
             For motions to be acceptable, the following requirements must be met:
· A motion must reflect a national issue or problem
· Be supported by two Community Councils 
· Each motion must be accompanied by a short explanatory note (not exceeding 150 words) in order that the Agenda Committee can fully understand the points being made.

 
· Consultation – Creating a Parliament for Wales

             The National Assembly is holding a public consultation on the scope of the potential electoral,     organisational and internal reforms which the Wales Act 2017 makes possible. They have asked for comment on these potential changes.
 To view the consultation and comment visit the website at www.assembly.wales/futuresenedd.
· The Cabinet Secretary for Local Government and Public Services has launched a Green Paper consultation ‘Strengthening Local Government: Delivering for People’. This can be accessed via the Welsh Government website.
              https://beta.gov.wales/strengthening-local-government-delivering-people
· The Wales Audit Office have responsibility for ensuring public money in Wales is spent wisely. Currently, the Auditor General is conducting a study looking at how well local authorities provide services to rural communities. A key part of this work is a survey to gauge how well local authorities work with and support Town and Community Councils. The survey closes on April 6th 2018.  For further information contact:  council.studies@audit.wales   
· Candidate sites requested 

            Members of the public are being invited to put forward sites which they consider should be identified for, or protected from development – known as Candidate Sites.  The information is required for the Replacement Local Development Plan (LDP2), the evidence base for which is currently being developed by Pembrokeshire County Council.  

LDP2 will replace the current Local Development Plan for the area of Pembrokeshire outside the National Park when adopted in 2021.    All submissions must relate to the areas of Pembrokeshire outside the National Park.

The period for submission of Candidate Sites commences on Thursday 22nd March and ends at 5pm on Thursday 14th June 2018.  The Council will consider every suggestion made and will inform those who have suggested sites of the initial outcome in autumn 2019.  

To submit a Candidate Site, individuals must complete a standard form. There is a guidance note explaining what information should be provided.  The form and guidance note are available on the Council’s website at https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/local-development-plan-review/candidate-sites  

· UK Government Call for evidence to examine how charges or changes to the tax system could tackle problems associated with single use plastics.

The call for evidence looks across the lifecycle of single-use plastics to examine how the tax system or charges could reduce waste, see: “Tackling the plastic problem: Using the tax system or charges to address single-use plastic waste”.
 The deadline for responses to this call for evidence is 18 May 2018 and they should be sent to   ETTanswers@hmtreasury.gsi.gov.uk.

Agreed: Individual responses to email address above to be encouraged ACC are actively committed to reducing the use of single use plastics in our Community. 
Memorial Seats

For a number of years ACC has purchased Seats and located them around the area. Formerly seats could be reserved in memorial for a nominal contribution of £700 to include an engraved plaque. Currently the seats cost £704 each, delivery is £45, fixing is £300 per seat plus plaque at £10 so each seat costs £1059 plus vat. The Proposal is to increase the contribution to £1000 from 1st April 2018. 
Agreed; Following discussion Councillors voted to increase the contribution to £1000. In addition, a condition of sale is that seats must not be obscured by floral or other tributes as it discourages use by the public. Floral tributes will be removed.
Finance

	Account
	Account No.
	Date of balance
	Balance

	ACC Community Council Account                                   
	70121649
	22/03/2018
	£11,836.77

	ACC Educational Charity of David Rees                         
	00233803
	28/02/2018
	£668.80

	ACC Amroth (Old) Village Hall                                                      
	770449644
	31 /01/ 2018
	£354.73

	ACC Community Council Election Account
	40736856
	22/03/2018
	£6634.31

	
	
	
	


 The Reserve Account will now be known as ACC Community Council Election Account.
NOTE: No bank statement received for March 2018. Balanced confirmed by telephone.
Cheques to be written this month 
Clerk’s wages - £286.05
Hire of Llanteg Village Hall- £20
Wycraft – Plaque engraving £60

Income

6 x benches @ £700 = £4200 into Election Account

Report by Amroth Parish Hall Committee
· Bingo starts again on 23rd March 2018. Doors open at 7 pm, eyes down at 8pm
· Bible class has finished
· Yoga has started on a Sunday night
· NHS are using the hall regularly twice a week for heart clinics

 Report by Llanteg Village Hall Committee
Village Hall Association met on Monday 19th 2018.

· Bowling and church still active

· Maintenance work recommencing in spring at Clay Pitts and Old School Gardens
· Reports were received from the Walking Group and the Book Club
· The Hundred Club was won by Margaret Brinsden. To join contact Mary Megarry
· The Lottery bid for new lights was unsuccessful, however the committee will reapply including support from groups using the hall.
Police meeting
· Police are taking stern action on stopping drivers suspected to be under the influence of drugs

· There is only one dog warden in the County, so no time to police dog fouling

· Purse or wallets that cut signal from sim card on bank cards are now available which stops cloning. Telephone number  08 444 820 126
· Scam – advertising holidays that do not exist
Update on Clean Seas Pledge
· Most of the café and pubs in Amroth and Saundersfoot have signed up to reducing plastics in their business and using cardboard where possible instead. A Kite Mark sign has been proposed for businesses to place in their windows to show they are complying.
· Work on the Fish Sculpture starts at end of March. Local schools are collecting plastic bottle tops to put in the fish which will stay in Amroth for 3 months then move around Pembrokeshire Coast.
· The Two Minute Beach Clean board has been really popular in Amroth so another one is to be sited at the New Inn.
· An event is taking place on 24th April 2018 at the Regency Hall, Saundersfoot called ‘Building a Clean Seas Partnership’. Everyone is welcome. 
· The Councillors expressed their appreciation to Cllr Pauline Davies for all the hard work she has done towards the success of the Clean Seas Project
Thank you

Appreciation was expressed to Cllr. Roger Harries for all the work he has done with fitting the dog waste dispensers and the seats in Amroth. He has also met with and helped many members of the public who have been interested in reserving a seat in memorial for a loved one.
 Matters to be added to agenda for next meeting
None

Any other or Urgent Business
· Springburn Close – Conifers have been cut on land behind Springburn Close which needs clearing up. 
Agreed: Clerk to find out who owns the land and ask for it to be cleared

· The Clay Pitts, Old School Gardens and Old Hall grounds are owned by ACC. Maintenance is currently carried out by volunteers. 

Agreed: ACC expressed their gratitude for the work being carried out by volunteers and will pay any agreed costs associated with maintenance. 
· Replacement of the Notice Board by the Slipway in Amroth. 

Agreed: Cllr Stephen Phillips and Cllr Roger Harries to follow up
· Request for Solar lights to be installed on the Amroth signs on A477 by the turning to Stepaside. 
Agreed: The Clerk to contact the Trunk Road Agency with the request
· Request for Brown signs on A477 to highlight Amroth facilities to passing vehicles. 
Agreed: Clerk to contact Iron Man representatives to ask for financial support towards brown signs and to invite them to attend the next meeting of ACC in April.
Date of next meeting   Thursday 19th April 2018 at Amroth Parish Hall.
The meeting closed at 9.05 pm
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